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'PROCEDURE FOR DEALING WITH SUBMISSIONS.

1. Council will hear all the submitters who wish to make a
verbal submission.

e Submitters to present their submission.

¢ Elected Members have a copy of all submissions so
there is no need for them to be read again. Submitters
are asked to highlight the main issues of their
WRITTEN submissions only.

« Each submitter will have a maximum of 10 minutes to
present their submission but this timeframe may be

flexible.

2. Elected members have the opportunity to ask questions of
the submitters.
e This is an opportunity for Elected Members to seek
clarification rather than to debate a particular issue.

3. Council may proceed to consider each of the issues in
order.

2:12019\03\consultation\19.05.14 cons submissions procedure.docx






_ Schediile of Submitters being Heard
‘Commencing at 11.00am
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1 | Café Conversations in Kawerau“ 7
2 | Janet Fookes 9
3 | Kawerau Amateur Swimming Club 11
4 | Ruth Montgomery 39
5 | Water Safety NZ 45







"ABejeys sy} jo saayeniu pue saajosiqo
ay) Bugowoud AjeAoe pue suoleaUNWIWGD
Aunwwoo- ZNSM  Bumeosy ‘g

Aiepunoq nesemey|
sy} ulyym ABsjens Alojes sojem jeuoibal
oy} juswaidwi 0} ZNSM Y Buibebuz ‘y

uojusas.d Bujumolp uj pajsasajul
sdnoi6.  Apunwwoo ym  Buibebuz ‘g
OB Yum
sdiysuoljelsl saeIoqe|j0d pue abeubis
yum Jenojed up Buiumolp sjgejusaaid
8onpas Jojoas Ajejes isjem ayy Buidisy °Z
uonysod s Jebeuew
.wﬁzm:mww__ Yum _OOQ mC_EE_gw >Dwuw.=.w 8y} piemo} mC_U:_d DC_SDI«COU ]
99y e Buipinosd Aq Kiejes Jsjem s Ayunwiwiod :Aq ABejeng fiejeg puejeaz
ay) 0} Apueoyubis  senquuoo flouno) | Jsjlepy 4Og eyl Moddns j1ouno) jeyr sysy MaN Ajojes Jelep g

"punosbheld aaug
weuqod sy} spelbidn 19uno) jey} sesodoiq AiswobBjuop yiny p

‘Ayioey abeio)s
"SIy} 10} Jebpnq ay) u epew useq sey uoisiaold pue swooiqnjo e se DSy Aq asn o} sjood

ON 'SWoogno auy) se asn 4o} swool BuiBueys | sy je swoo Buibueys pjo sy} Buiysiqinges anjo Buiwwimg
S} 8jeaousi pinom Jl jey) pejealpul pey (oune) | Jo sseocud ay) appadxe lounod jey} sysy nsjewy nejamey| ‘g
"HnoY 2098 ybnouy} ease Buyied
ybnouy} eaup e pyng pouno) Jey) sesodo.d $9)004 Jouer °z
'sanss| § 3 H Alqissod osfe pue siekedajes ‘uole)S Jajsuel] ay)je ajuan
104 '$1S00 euoljippe aq Aew aseyl sy} | esney APUNWWOY pue S|eusje}y uoljowsq nejamey|
40} 386pnq sy} ut uoisiroid ou Kyueuno sjaseyy | e saysigejss  |1buno) jeyr  sasodoidg Ul SUOIESIBAUOD) 3je) °)
juswiwod jjeis . sjesodoud/sjuiod jeuoiyppy - sjesodoud 0} asuodsay ._w.u-_En:m

QYv3H 39 OL HSIM OHM mmm_._.._.__s_mbw

SNOISSINENS 40 AMVYIWIWNS
0202-610¢ ue|d jenuuy pasodoud [19uno?) Jouysi( neJamey







-7-
I wish to present the following proposal to the Kawerau District Council this morning, on behalf of the Café
Conversations in Kawerau group. Our aim is to create a holistic environment for the people of Kawerau
through improving the visual appearance of our town, and one particular area that we’ve discussed more at
length is our proposed Demolition Materials and Community Reuse Centre.

There has recently been an increase in the development of peoples’ awareness for the need to do something about the
waste that we've been creating and accumulating. Our goal is to suggest that we as a town help. We need to do so for
the sake of our environment (we’re seeing dramatic and proactive protests throughout NZ and other countries to urge
protection of our environment.) We know that suitable landfill areas are dwindling {and countries like China and
Cambodia are now unwilling to take our junk for onward disposal.} Our earth’s resources are diminishing so rapidly and
it’s costing us more and more to get rid of these under-utilized resources!

We heard in 2018 of a Waste Audit Survey that had been carried out at our Kawerau Transfer Station by
Whakatane’s CReW, to see whether it would be viable for them to expand to Kawerau. Sadly they could not
justify this venture for themselves, BUT stressed that it would certainly be viable (and almost necessary) for

Kawerau to set up such an enterprise for themselves!

This Kawerau operation could be based on a ‘Bring and Buy’ ethic with inward goods and shop being based at the
Kawerau Transfer Station (where | understand one used to operate years ago). A good base place could be where the
existing 3-4 bay shed is, and the workshop area(s) could be elsewhere. We have canvassed other local groups who we
thought may be interested in being involved/helping/supporting whatever, and had generally very positive responses:
for instance the MenZshed, Blokes’ Shed, KKB, Corrections, Waterwheel Trust, Pou Whakaaro and KADAP to name
some, plus other individuals who may not be part of an organized group e.g. unemployed people through WINZ, or
volunteers who help in the Op Shops or others yet who may wish to be involved too. Jobs could be passing on or
learning old and worthy skills, with many positive social outcomes; there could be reworked / renovated / repurposed
appliances sold on, or upcycled / repurposed furniture sold at a ’good price’ to those who need it; money could still be
gained from selling on scrap metal as is done now, or wooden doors etc for renovations e.g. in a certain style if wanted .
The trading centre could certainly be revamped from what is already in place!

Now, to get it to work: we need your ‘buy in’ please, Kawerau District Council. You will have to make it too
expensive for those dumping big items, that could be recycled! Here is where the D.M.C.R.C. Manager will
pounce! S/he will be the vital person with the passion for this conceptual enterprise, who will have the keen
eye, ‘cheek’ to ask, and vision of an UPCYCLER, to see the potential of the bulky items in vehicles or on trailers,
which take up so much of landfill space... Whereas items such as kitchen crockery, toys, clothing, games,
puzzles, curtains etc that are being dealt with already in town, will be siphoned off to those businesses
concerned, if they want them. The big items like furniture and/or appliances that are not dealt with by these |,
local business (e.g. no storage) , or raw materials etc could be sold off from this newly-established hub, which
may even involve council staff!

The District Council could charge car and trailer loads by WEIGHT which would help to encourage townspeople
to look sideways— towards the designated bin with this invitation displayed: TOO GOOD TO DUMP, LEAVE IT
IN HERE! Council staff could also be using their eagle eye for the good stuff to feed into the centre.

Kawerau could again be innovative and help itself by not dumping too much that’s unnecessary. We could
help each other in a much more constructive way than by just paying ’lip service’ to our sense of a healthier
environment. The Transfer Station could have a really good buzz about it and the old-fashioned observance of
neighbourliness would be to the fore. It could be a service that we’re all so proud of that we’ll wonder why

we let it slip by before.

Thank you for listening
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2019/2020 Kawerau District Council Submissions

The Kawerau Amateur Swimming Club (KASC) wish to submit the following
proposal for consideration by the Kawerau District Council (KDC) in regards to the
KASC clubrooms.

Proposal: KASC Clubrooms and Storage Facility.

12th of January 2015 was the day the Kawerau Amateur Swimming Club said
goodbye to its beloved clubrooms. As part of a big plan which the KDC was to
build new changing rooms where the KASC clubrooms where. We were then
meant to move into the old changing rooms building and were told on many
occasions that the council was going to refurbish them so we were able to run our
swimming club out of them. Correspondence and communication about the
removal of our building has taken place right back in September 2012 and.

With many meetings backwards and forwards we are still in the same position as
we were back then 4 years ago in the small storage room by the BBQ area which
was only meant to be for six months. Four plus years later and we are still in the
same room, a room that we have been told not to be in it for long periods of time
due to the high sulphur content. A room where water runs into from the
lifeguards room next to it when they are showering. A room where our gear is
slowly deteriorating over time due to the sulphur. A room which is not big enough

for us to run to our full potential.

We feel that this process should not have taken this long. We have been
proactive, when asked to produce plans of how we the KASC would like the
building to look like. We approached Matthew Reihana-Asquith one of our
swimmers who had a keen passion for designing and architecture. He then took it
upon himself to make this a project for the Trident High School Science Fair. He
went through the process of getting committee members putting their ideas
forward and interviewed members as well. He came up with the final plan
presented to Tom McDowall and plans were sent to Bernie Tientjes. From there
we waited to hear from KDC, they responded with floor plans from DD2
consultants. The committee looked at the plans made some recommendation,
was told from KDC we were all ready to go just needed to advertise for

contractors.
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We have waited and waited with the same push back, and the response of, where
getting around to it, christmas is coming, the High School has taken all the
contractors, the list goes on.

We feel as a club we have not been given a fair chance and have been forgotten
about and pushed aside for far to long. We have followed instructions of what to
do from KDC and listened to what they have had to say. Now hearing that the
50m pool maybe on the agenda again we can see maybe why we have been put
to one side. At a recent meeting with Hanno he mentioned that they proposed
the KASC moving into a shed beside the new changing rooms. To hear that, was
something that didn't sit well with our swimming whanau. As some of our
whanau have been apart of the KASC for over 20 years, and feel like a shed is not
we were promised and why we got rid of our community whare. We just want to
have clarification and want to know whats next and why has nothing been
confirmed on the new clubrooms, why has it taken so long and an apology for this
whole process.

Attached is a timeline of conversations, meetings, emails, president reports,
general meetings and AGMs. Where there has been any mentionigh about our
new clubrooms.

Yours in Swimming
Kawerau Amateur Swimming Club Whanau
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NEW CLUB ROOMS
for the
Kawerau Amateur Swimming Club

Chief Executive Officer
Kawerau District Council
Private Bag 1004
KAWERAU 3169

1 May 2019

Dear Sir,

We started this journey back in Sep 2012, when it was talk, about a new pool and new changing rooms.
Three years later {Jan 2015) KASC removed their Club Rooms making way for KDC to build new changing
rooms and when completed to start refurbishing the old changing rooms for a revamped Club room:s.

In this time frame we have had various meetings, talks and discussions with council staff, DD2 Consultants
and Councillors. Plans were approved and we were told that all that was left was to advertise for a
contractor to complete the revamp. (22" Aug 2018) That was many Months ago and several more promises
of when it will start.

CLUB ROOMS: A roomto have meetings
A place to do activities
A room to socialise
A place to train
A place to feel safe, warm, and secure

It has been 4 Years and 4 Months since we removed our club rooms. On Jan 18t 2019 | and 2 other
committee members spoke to New KDC Management after hearing rumours that KASC would NOT be getting
their clubrooms. | was informed that our ideas, plans, constructed criticism, backwards and forwards
communication and our final approval was denied due to new management not having enough information.
My previous predecessor’s and current committee, Id like to acknowledge and give personal thank. You
made this position within the club look easy, your wisdom, guidance and passion have fortified me in
managing and navigating this club in working towards a win/win outcome with KDC. At present things are

looking a bit blurred.

The Club rooms was not built by the KBC (Kawerau Borough Council). A small Loan was obtained and the
community came together and built the KASC clubrooms for the Kawerau community. Many of those families
still live in this town and | was humbled by their stories when recalling events, sleep overs, telethons and
night and morning trainings at our farewell lunch. The club rooms was and will always be in my eyes a grand
old lady, nothing much to look at but strong, safe, warm and secure. My own children had the privilege of
her, either waiting to start lessens, homework at the purple table, going upstairs to play table tennis or
waiting for me to finish work. It is something that until you do not have it, you don’t know you'll miss it.
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In identifying and maintaining good working relations with our stakeholders we need to encourage them to
invest their time and skills into our club for its future sustainability. We will continue to support all our
stakeholders. Kawerau District Council, Whakatane Swim Club, Swim BOP, Swim NZ, Sport BOP Whakatane
Beacon, Whakatane Printers, EB Life, Radio 1 XX to name a few. Our club has continued to support annual
community events at the Maurie Kjar swimming Pools complex with club members providing either direct
assistance and or club resources i.e. lane ropes, starting blocks, flags, and timing devices. Local events have
been supported by our club have included Te Whata Tau O Putauaki School, Ngati Tuwharetoa Settlement
Trust (BOP), South School, Tarawera High School, Putauaki School, Kawerau Scouts, and Kawerau interschool

Swimming Sports.

| have no doubt that you will work with KASC in getting back its “Robust working relationship” that has been
evidential in the past. And Starting with an apology to KASC members, their family’s and the community, is a
positive foot in the right direction.

In summary [ would like to thank the KDC for giving us the opportunity to express ourselves in the 2019/20
Annual Plan Submission form.

Nga® mihi nui kia koutou katoa
Thank you to you one and all

On behalf of the KASC we have supplied a Timeline of over 30 E-Mails, reports, general meetings, and floor
plans. Along with personal letters from community Whanau, Detailing proof that we have an historical record
of the commitment between ourselves and the KDC.

Kawerau Amateur Swimming Club
President

Carol Keightley



-17-

Kawerau District Council
Kawerau 3127

Thursday 2nd May 2019
To Whom it may concern,

Kia Ora, Ko Justin Ross toku ingoa.

I have been apart of the Kawerau Amateur Swimming Club (KASC) for 15 plus years, as a
swimmer but also have had the amazing opportunity as being the KASC secretary for the past 6
years. | have seen the KASC grow from a club who only having 3 swimmers going away to swim
meets during the summer to now having on average 15 swimmers going away to meets. This
growth is something that we as a club and committee have worked really hard on.

During my time on the KASC committee | have been apart of many meetings, discussions email
conversation the list goes on with the Kawerau District Council (KDC) in regards to blocks, flags,
lane hireage, clashes with other organisations, winter training and the big one our clubrooms.

On the 12th January 2015 we said goodbye to our clubrooms, our tonga, the place which we
called home. Knowing full well that in six months time we would have a new home, in the
location of the old changing rooms. So we moved all our gear to a small, dark, cold and dingy
room by the BBQ area, just remembering its only for six months. We can do six months we told
ourselves, that’s only one LTS and the rest of our current season. But in fact it didn’t take 6
months did it, we are still in that small room as | am writing this letter of support. The thing that
annoys me is how can we have managers promise that we will be in our new rooms in six
months to then be told after setback after setback that they won’t be starting our clubrooms
until a later date. It has been an ongoing battle and fight that | have been apart of for the past 5
years. If we had known it was going to take this long to be in the same boat as we are in, | know
full well, we as a swimming whanau would have said no to removing our home.

There has been confirmation from both parties about the layout and design for the new
clubrooms. That is where it has stopped, then to find out that the new manager of Operations
and Services had know idea there was anything discussed or put down on paper about the new
clubrooms for the KASC was shocking. It showed me that people that have been apart of this
process at KDC level have not passed on any correspondence to him and we were back at
square one. When he asked us to put some plans and “needs” into him as he had no idea what
we were on about was mind blowing. When the KASC swimming/whanau heard about this
news, they were not happy, as we felt after getting confirmation sent to us we thought we were
on the right path to finally moving into our new home.
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That building means so much to us as a club. It is a place where | as a young swimmer would
hang out. | would go up the top and do my homework before my lesson, or be waiting patiently
at night time while my mum had her swimming huis. A place that | called my second home. The
storage space was something we can only dream of at the moment, with what we have which is
next to pathetic. Its unsafe, small, damp and just does not fit the purpose of our club. We as a
club want to grow even bigger, but we can’t. As many people in the community are surprised to
hear that there is still a KASC because they thought it folded when the building got removed.
They tell us if they had known it was still up and running they wouid have put there children in
our swimming classes.

At the moment the KASC has:

41 Afternoon Swimmers

15 of them are Club Swimmers (attend Meets)
63 swimmers attended our 2018 November LTS
46 swimmers attended our 2019 February LTS

We are finding at times that the current clubrooms are far too small to fit everything in and try
and run a successful swimming club as we are growing fast every season.

Please consider our application that we as a swimming whanau are putting forward. As we
believe we have been forgotten about and pushed to the side time and time again. | would like

us to work alongside each other to come to an agreement that both parties are happy with.

ko koe ki tena, ko ahau ki tenei kiwai o te kete. You at that handle, and | at this handle of the
basket.

Nga Mihi Nui

Justin Ross
KASC Secretary
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2 May 2019

We would like to show our support to Kawerau Amateur Swimming Club in
their proposal for Year round training and their request to the Kawerau
District Council to have the replacement club rooms started.

Our family recently joined the KASC this season and have already seen the
benefits of what this club has to offer. The passion and dedication of the
instructors, volunteers no less, has seen both our children become
confident little swimmers who have developed a love for the sport.

To be able to train year round at the pools would be an absolute blessing
as far as our own two children are concerned and it also means that all our
clubs swimmers have the equal opportunity to develop and progress like
their fellow competitors from other clubs.

Our clubs young swimmers are making positive choices by being involved
in sport and it would be great to see our community support these kids to
achieve their goals.

It would also be nice to see the building of our club rooms completed. So
our children and their families can once again have somewhere to gather
and acknowledge the hard work, dedication and achievements that make
this club the wonderful asset it is to our community.

I hope the lines of communication remain open and all parties involved stay
focused on what needs to be achieved so we can see a positive outcome
for our club and the kids it supports.

Yours sincerely

Ashley Schick



-21-

2 May 2019

Ref: please support our swimming clubs request to use a lane rope and the diving
blocks?

Hi my name is Aleana Kingi and | am a member of the Kawerau Swimming Club. |
joined in 2018 cause my mum made me and my sister choose a sport, at first | chose it
cause | didn’t want to do taekwando, cause there was heaps of running, but after going
to trainings five days a week, | started to want to go, even asking to be dropped off early
cause | liked our group and | knew our our coaches would be there early too.

Swimming has given me so much more confidence. | never thought | would swim
competitively, but this year | started, because my coaches believed in me. | was a bit
nervous cause they had diving blocks and we don't get to use the ones in kawerau, |
slipped on one of my attempts, but tried to learn quickly how to use them for each of my
competitions. That's why I’'m writing this letter to ask our councillors to support the club
using them so we can be confident when we represent kawerau at swimming meets.
Carol, Annette and Justin try their best to give us as many opportunities as they can to
be our best, but because we can't train during the winter cause we're not allowed one
lane rope up to train and there’s no blocks to help us learn how to dive better, they feel

bad and it’s not their fauit.

Why can’t we have a lane rope councillors? Why can’t we have the diving blocks up?
You can choose when we get to use them and how long, all we ask is that we have the
opportunity to train in kawerau where our club and our whanau are.

Thank you for listening councillors, | hope you support us to use the stuff we need to be
better swimmers, because then we know you believe in us too.

Yours sincerely

Aleana Kingi
(11 years of age)
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To Kawerau District Council

Kio ora my name is Canea-lee i am from Kawerau
swimming club and | do training in the Kawerau pool
because i love to do anything thot has to do with
training with my friend’'s and that is what i love the most
is training in the water with my friend’s.

Okay so the block’s, lane rope's, flags we need this stuff
to help us improve our swimming skills so we can carry
on doing what we love to do which is swimming. And so
we can participate in more competition’s so we can rep
for the famous Kawerau. And thaot is oll we ask for is
more time with all these taputapu to improve us in every
way that we possibly can. So please help use get those
things so we can carry on participating in the world of
swimming for Kawerau.

Last is our club room'’s, okay the club room'’s is the most
important because we need somewhere safe to keep all
our swimming stuff and gear, and a safe place to go to
before training, to do land training during our
swimming lesson, and somewhere to meet/ have
meetings and to have a clock just so we don't have to
count every 5 seconds. So the club room’s is the most
important thing besides our block’s, lone rope and
flogs.

And that is all we ask for so if you can give us all those
things then you will be helping us improve. Thank you
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for reading my letter and hope you help us by giving us
these stuff not just for me but for the rest of Kawerau
swimming club whanau and the community who want to
learn to swim.

Thank you From Caneao-Lee Kawerau Swimming Club.
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To whom this may concern,

| am writing this letter of support to help our Kawerau Swimming Club to
have all year round training and to have our club-rooms back! | hear so
many stories about how we could make this a better place for young people
and how we could support them, well here is a chance! As Kawerau is
surrounded by water wouldn't it be crucial BUT to have a swimming club &
club-rooms for these tamariki are our future and the Swimming club can
embed some values, social skills and the importance of water awareness
and best of all learning how to swim! | understand that the Kawerau
Swimming Club is involved in meets, and how awesome would it be to get
our name, our little town, "Kawerau" on the map of positiveness instead of
in the media etc about all the negative things. Swimming is not only for our
young people BUT for everyone & anyone who would like to learn how to
swim. All peoples involved especially the coaches put in their time to have
a swimming club and without them there is nothing. There is quality in
training and it shows when you watch the swimming club members glide
and race in the water, they show technique and understanding BUT when
the training is cut from them, it is harder and restricting on them. So with
this | just ask in support of our Kawerau Swimming Club to be able to train
all year round and GIVE back what was and still is theirs and that is a

club-rooms.

Yours sincerely
Debbie Tunui
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Kia ora my name is El and | support the swimming club with having

trainings all year round.
Why?
To produce awesome swimmers for competitions that can be held in

Kawerau
To support and promote health and well being for our young swimmers

El Alamein Tunui
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To whom it may concern,

| (Hope Walker-Foreman/ Pararie Walkers Aunt), am writing this letter to
support the application that has been made for the extension of the swim
training season & the development of a clubroom.

Being based in a low socio economic area, our children depend on having
facilities to train in all throughout the year. Traveling to the likes of
Whakatane or Rotorua during the off season, can be both difficult &
financially straining for whanau. Who are really only trying to support their
children with the maintenance of their swimming & the continuance of a
sport they love.

Why not encourage these children while they still hold a passion for such a
crucial area. | cannot find any negatives in providing an open period of time
for children to become safer & more confident in & around water.

Having a base (clubroom) for these children would not only open up further
learning opportunities, such as out of the water education regarding safety

instruction, swimming techniques ect, but also allow the club to host others
& events.

| hope this letter assists in the decision you have before yourself/ves.

Nga Mihi,

Hope Walker-Foreman
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To whom this letter may concern..

I'm jus writing this letter in regards about the all year trainning nd the
clubrooms of which we are desperately in need of.My sub mission is
basically straight forward and simple...

I'm a solo parent of 1child that enjoys his time coming to training nd
interacting twice if not 3times a week with his fellow team mates nd
coaches..training all year round for them would be of a most high nd a
important role for them AZ they would developed their skills to imaginable
nd outstanding feets...not only while training but also at home in their every
day life activities...

And having their own clubrooms would be a most important factor in their
progress of succes nd achievement for not only them selfs but also their
family friends and for others whom may wish to attend and be part of a
wider nd extended family so 2 speak...where we could celebrate
achievements prize givings hold fund raisers club meetings etc..with our
own local team and visitors from near and far region's..

| do hope this letter helps in the decision of building a versility(clubrooms)
for our children and the future children to follow in the footsteps of their
forebears.if the decision were made to go ahead with the construction of a
new clubroom...

Its abt our present children so that our future children will have a positive
nd hopeful beginning to become champions nd role models for the next
generation to follow...

Thank you....

Jamal Tunui
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To whom this may concern,

Itis imperrative that our kawerau swimming club have the right to be able
to train all year round. It makes alot of sence then having to travel to other
towns to let our kids get the training the need to enter in meets and comps
they qualify for.saddens me to know the lack of support our council
provides for our young and wander why half of our kids do what they do.
Lack of activities leads to bordem which leads to causing trouble ints
inevitable that if we provide these type of activities for our children they will
improve..the talent and progress they make over the summer training is

amazing.

Regards
Liana Walker
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Kawerau District Council
1 Ranfurly Court
Kawerau

1+ May 2018

Kia ora Koutou,

I have 2 daughters who swim for the Kawerau Amateur Swimming Club, we have an amazing team of
coaches and children who work extremely hard each season which runs from October - April. Each
year when training recommences my Tamariki have to basicaily start all over again in terms of fitness
as well as correcting their techniques and strokes due to such a long break off over winter. This

process takes a lot of time.

It is such a shame ta see that our Council do not support such a valuable sport and important life
skill, swimming teaches our kids to be confident in the water and as a parent my children’s safety is
paramount. Recently our club travelled to the Rising Stars Met in Taupo, this was my daughters first
big met with 250 swimmers from around New Zealand and our Kawerau Tamariki had amazing
results and times which could be better if they were able to train for the entire year. As a solo
mother of 3 | cannot afford to send my children to other Swimming Clubs due to the expense and
other commitments — Working fulltime, siblings in other sports etc. And why not make the most of
our beautiful towns swimming pools and train here all year round.

Another concern is the lack of Clubrooms, there is a perfectly good building sitting there being
unused that our Club could utilise for storage, to hold hui’s etc.

Please take the time to consider our application and support our Community Club so that our
Tamariki can continue to enjoy doing the sport they love in their hometown.

Nga Mihi

Carlene Bellas
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Hi Justin,

This is a letter from Paraire in his own words & spelling but | have re-written
the right spelling in brackets what the spelling errors are just in case you
didn't understand it.

I think that if we have swimming all year round we can keep fit and be
ready and if we have a club rooms it would be easy for us to be better and
we can be aginised (orginaised) for more traning (training) and ready for
copitishins (competitions) we have more of an opichnity (opportunity) to not
lie around all day and we can cach (catch) up with traning (training) and
have more fun with our friends and our awsom (awesome) coches

(coaches).

From Paraire Walker
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Kawerau District Council
Kawerau 3127

Thursday 2nd May 2019
To Whom It May Concern:
RE: SUPPORT LETTER FOR THE KAWERAU AMATUER SWIMMING CLUB

This letter is to support the Kawerau Swim Club in regards to the proposal submission in having
basic necessities available to our tamariki at our local town pools, but also the importance of
our own Clubrooms as promised to Kawerau swim club.

My name is Lisa Tuaiti and | am a mother of a child who is currently with the Kawerau Swim
Club here in town. My daughter Canea-Lee is 12 years old swimming in Senior Squad and a
Competitive Swimmer.

Being able to have the basic necessities available to our tamariki to train with and on a regular
basis is so important to her and her swimming career, Blocks, Flags, Dedicated Lanes or a Lane
to train in all year round will help my daughter and other club swimmers while training.
Something as little as a Dive Block to dive off means seconds added to her time in races, Flags is
exactly the same its a matter of counting strokes before turning in the pool, all because Kawerau
can only have these things after hours. But these basic things that my daughter and our Swim
Club Whanau need not want to succeed.

My daughter’s passion and love is for swimming against every other sport available to her she
has chosen swimming. But with the continuous and constant battle for these things is draining
and frustrating. Travelling to Whakatane or Rotorua is not an option for me and my whanau at
the moment as we do not have the funds to pay for this nor do we have the vehicle as a Single
mother and income earner this is not feesable at this point in time. But also swimming for
another club and not living in that region is also not an option.

Our current club rooms is a dinky die room at the end of the old toilet block that is old, cold
recently had a light put in to see and house all our gears. This is nothing compared to the old
Club Rooms that was situated where our now new toilet block is. All we are wanting for our
tamariki is a space that they are able to utilise before trainings, a safe place to store our club
gears fins, paddles, noodles etc, wet area, and also dry area to hold our hui for our tamariki and
parents. Another item that needs addressing is the Clock this is a timer for our children so they
can self train. Please can we please have this put up in a visable place.

We are just a small club with a big name in the wider swimming community. Please help us to
help our tamariki. Because at the end of the day they are our future.

Naku noa na
Lisa Tuaiti
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2nd May 2019

Ref: Supporting request for lane rope use during winter hours and use of diving blocks

Kia ora,

My name is Kanawa Kingi and | am a father to two children in the swimming club. My eldest
boy was also in the swimming club and his sisters have followed in his footsteps.

I never thought my big girl would take up competitive swimming, she was shy and lacked
confidence in her own potential, and it didn't matter how much me and my wife praised her, she
never believed us, when we encouraged her to do things.

At the end of 2018 she took up swimming cause she didn’t like running in the other sport her
mother had her in. At first we were forcing her to go to trainings, but by the end of the season
she was asking to be dropped off early and becoming fitter and more confident. This year she
began competing outside of her comfort zone, me and my wife were shocked, cause we never
thought she would put herself out there like that and that's why | support the request the club
are making to council for at least one lane rope and the use of diving blocks.

Justin, carol and Annette voluntarily give up nearly every day to make sure that our kawerau
kids reach for their potential, they love our kids, they try to keep costs down so there’s no
barriers to training, they go above and beyond when our kids need something and they love
being able to ensure that our kids are safe in the water.

Can council support this vision too? Can you support our kids reaching their potential by
allowing them to use the resources they need to make them even more confident on the water?
We don’t want to take our kids out of town to train, because training on their own whenua with
people that care about them, is what makes them even better swimmers. Why don't you's come
and watch our kids train then you'll see why we need to train through the winter season, with the
resources other clubs use to ensure their children are at their best.

Thank you for the opportunity to share why we need the resources.

If you want to ask any questions about this letter please let me know happy to sit down and
meet with you's,

Yours sincerely
Kanawa Kingi

(Parent)
07 323 6009
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To whom this may concern,

| am writing this letter in support of the Kawerau Swimming Club and the application they put

forward which will give them access to a clubroom and allow swimming lessons to continue

throughout the year.

The responsibility of raising the children of tomorrow falls upon our shoulders, Mr. Franklin D.
Roosevelt once said, “We may not be able to prepare the future for our children, but we can at
least prepare our children for the future”. However, without the proper facilities to nurture their
skills, we are leaving them at a severe disadvantage. Studies show that extra-curricular
activities for youth (such as swimming) help prevent juvenile delinquency and criminal activity in
adulthood.

It's no secret that our fown has had its fair share of bad press, and it seems like we are always
in the news for something negative. Why not give our children the chance to make a positive
impact instead of becoming just another statistic? This will not only benefit the children but their

families as well, by removing the need to travel out of town we are easing their financial burdens

and setting them up for success rather than failure.

Yours sincerely,

Sandra (Azryal Walkers Nana)
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2nd May 2019
Ref: Support letter for swimming club request
Hi my name is Sariah Kingi and | am 8 years old.

| like swimming. Please help us to keep swimming cause | feel confident in
the water cause I'm learning in the big pool now and my sister is a good
swimmer too but she needs you to help her be a good swimmer too cause
she nearly fell over when she was at whakatane pools cause she was on
the big block things and she dived funny but she still was swimming fast. |

love my sister.
Thank you for listening.

From Sariah Kingi
(8 years)
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To whom it may concern

My name is Natasha Byford-Pothan and my son Jesse Byford-Pothan has been
in the Swimming Club at the Kawerau Pools for 2 Terms prior to that he

was doing lessons out there with Carol.

The move to the Swim Club from lessons was suggested by Carol and to be
honest he hasn't looked back!

In the two terms he has improved immensely. He represented his school
(Thornton School) at the Interschool Swimming Sports then made it to

Eastern Bay Swimming where he placed 2nd in 2 of his 4 events. He then

went to Rising Stars in Taupo with the Kawerau Swim Club ,his first swim

meet, and did amazingly. It was a very proud moment for usl!!

Both Jesse and myself would really love the opportunity for him to carry
on through the Winter months with the training and keep the momentum going!

The Kawerau Swim Club family are just that! They make us feel welcome
and nothing is any bother. Carol, Justin and Mrs Reece are amazing with
their patience and determination and push our to do the best of their
ability and the fact that they sacrifice their own time is a true

testament to them.

The swim club team has a really special bunch of kids and they have a
real bond. It would be great to see them have the opportunity to be able

to train through the Winter with the Blocks ,Lanes and Flags so they

can keep their fitness where it needs to be moving on to represent the
Kawerau Swim Club.

It would also be great if we could have clubrooms for the Swim Club kids
where they can meet, warm up, yak to each other, do homework if they are
early and get that real team environment going. Also where the adults

can hold their meetings.

| sincerely hope that this goes forward for the future of the Club and
the kids representing it.

Regards

Natasha Byford-Pothan
Robins Rd

Thornton

Whakatane
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To the KDC,

I am writing this letter in support of not only Kawerau Amateur Swimming Club but also my
nephew Paraire Walker & his fellow swimmers/friends who are part of KASC.

These tamariki/children are awesome. They love to swim & they are bloody good at it, actually
no, they are GREAT at it! Watching them at training not only during KASC hours but also in their
own time is amazing & not mention the time, effort, determination & passion THEY show which

is clearly evident in Swim Meets they partake in.

Unlike many other sport, swimming is NOT just a Seasonal Sport. It is an All Year Round Sport!
As you are well aware, these little ATHLETES compete in competitions which happen
throughout the year in various towns. They NEED to train whether it be WINTER, Spring,
Summer or Autumn. Denying them the opportunity to train in Winter as a Club denies them the
opportunity to excel in their chosen sport, which again, they are great at. Withholding them
access to .Flags & Blocks during training also denies them the chance to succeed 100% as how
else are they suppose to continue learning & improve on their diving techniques as well as
staying within their lanes & knowing how long they have before they need to turn in the water
before hitting the wall, we all know that the flags are a safety precaution & indication that the

wall is coming up.

In regards to the Clubroom...seriously, what is up with not giving it back to them? How is it that it
was so easy for you to take it away from them yet so hard to return it as promised, but not only
that...you are offering them a dingy little shed. How on earth is that suppose to support them?
Again, they NEED something bigger than a dingy cold shed to come together in & debrief,
prepare & plan what the 'what next' & 'where to from here' are going to be. At present, the
Coaches are having to find alternative solutions for Club meetings which isnt easy.

KASC ain't asking for the world or wants for our tamariki, they are simply asking for the NEEDS
of OUR tamariki.

My nephew has found a sport that he LOVES, & i'm not exaggerating on that. Even with all the
trainings he does, he still wants to train regardless of if it's by himself. He has thrived so much

since being in swimming & his confidence in the water is phenomenal, that is not only in thanks
to himself & the support of his whanau/family but also to the support of KASC.

Kia kaha Kawerau Amateur Swimming Club!!!

Paraire's Aunty Tere.
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rgksavage@gmail.com
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& Water
«f Safety

NEW ZEALAND

Submission to Kawerau District Council’'s 2019-2020

Annual Plan

In this submission, we urge Council to also ensure participation in and support of the Bay of Plen iy
water safety strategy to reduce the excessive numbers of preventable drowning, particularly

amongst Maori and migrants.

Introduction

1. Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the Kawerau District Council (KDC) 2019-2020

Annual Plan consultation document. We note and support KDCs commitment to swimming
pool safety standards and ensuring that all swimming pools in the region comply with
statutory requirements.

Water Safety New Zealand (WSNZ) would like to inform KDC on the background to, and
priority work streams of, the Bay of Plenty Water Safety Strategy. We believe KDC should
recognise preventable drowning in the Eastern Bay of Plenty as a critical community issue
which requires a collective response to reduce.

The over-arching purpose for this submission is to bring awareness to the recently
developed Bay of Plenty Water Safety Strategy and the potential impacts this strategy can
have on the Eastern Bay of Pienty by reducing the disproportionate numbers of preventable

drownings that are occurring.

More specifically, WSNZ would also like KDC to support the implementation of the Bay of
Plenty water safety strategy by:

© contributing to funding the salary and operational costs of the Sport Bay of Plenty (Sport
BoP) Water Safety Strategy Manager for the Bay of Plenty Water Safety Strategy;

o working in partnership with WSNZ in the development of signage and in developing
better collaborative relationships with Maori;

e engaging with the coalition of interested parties already present within the Eastern Bay
of Plenty community on the Bay of Plenty Water Safety Strategy; and

o including the Bay of Plenty Regional Water Safety Strategy in its community
communications.

Preventable Drowning in the Eastern Bay of Plenty

5. Sadly, the Bay of Plenty region is overrepresented in New Zealand’s drowning statistics and

although there was a decrease in preventable drownings in 2018 nationwide, the Bay of
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Plenty region saw an increase in preventable drownings. Drownings in the Eastern Bay of
Plenty made up a significant proportion of these drownings with a rate of 3.1 preventable
drowning fatalities per 100,000 of population.

6. WSNZ has undertaken analysis of preventable drowning data from 2009-2018 for three
separate subregions in the Bay of Plenty: Eastern Bay of Plenty, Rotorua Lakes and Western
Bay of Plenty. Key points from this analysis are:

e QOver the past ten years there were 79 drowning fatalities in the Bay of Plenty, 16 of
these (20% of the total) were in the Eastern Bay of Plenty.

o The Bay of Plenty region’s 2018 preventable drowning toll was 13 - the highest equal
number of drowning deaths in any region, alongside Auckiand. This was Bay of Plenty’s
highest total since 1990.

e Bay of Plenty’s drowning rate per 100,000 of population was over twice the national
rate in 2018.

o  44% of Asian and 27% of Maori preventable drowning deaths in New Zealand over the
past ten years occurred in the Bay of Plenty, the highest regional totals for these
ethnicities.

¢ There were 5 home pool deaths in the Bay of Plenty in 2019, the highest number since
records began, which made up 62.5% of all home pool deaths nationwide.

7. Further examination of the 2009-2018 data on preventable drowning deaths revealed for
the Eastern Bay of Plenty
o the vast majority of preventable drowning deaths occurred either at beaches (37.5%
of total) rivers (25%) or offshore {18.75%);

Percentage of Preventable Drownings in the Eastern Bay of Plenty 2009-18 by environment
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© Non-powered boating and underwater were the most common activities leading to
drowning

Preventable Drownings in the Eastern Bay of Plenty 2009-18 by activity (excludes drowning by
accidental immersion)
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e Maori were the most likely ethnic group to drown.

Preventable Drowning in the Eastern Bay of Plenty 2009-18 by ethnicity
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Bay of Plenty Water Safety Strategy

8.

10.

11.

WSNZ is the recognised leadership organisation for the water safety sector and it has the
central policy and advocacy role for the sector. As part of this policy role, over the past 18
months WSNZ has been developing a series of pilot water safety strategies in regions with
high preventable drowning rates, including the Bay of Plenty. These strategies have been
developed in consultation with sector stakeholders and the community and they focus on
reducing drowning deaths and injuries and building a culture of safe enjoyment around
water in a region. The objective of this work has been to develop a coordinated and
collaborative action plan for water safety in each region that identifies priority work streams
and investments for drowning prevention.

A Project Leadership Group of representatives from regional organisations with interest in
water safety was established to act as the owners of the Bay of Plenty Water Safety Strategy
development process. In addition to supporting the development and monitoring the
strategy’s implementation, the Leadership Group aiso agreed vision and mission for the
strategy to provide high-level objectives for the region’s water safety activity. The Project
Leadership Group has been chaired by Shirley Baker, a member of the Sport BoP Board.

The Bay of Plenty water safety strategy has recently been completed and it identifies a
number of priority actions, a copy of the strategy is attached for your reference. These are:

¢ Full rollout of the Water Skills for Life (WSFL) programme to all primary school
children.

e Ali recreational watercraft users qualified and/or become members of Coastguard.

¢ Sustained investment in both current and new activities aimed at preventing
attitudes and behaviours that lead to drowning.

s All stakeholders involved in water-based activity participate in regular hui/forums.
¢ Males targeted with water safety messages that reduce risk taking behaviour.
¢ Development of internationally recognised signage.

e A sustained collaborative relationship with Iwi and other relevant Maori
stakeholders.

Implementing the strategy will be led by Sport Bay of Plenty and they are to recruit a
Strategy Manager to coordinate, facilitate and review the delivery of programmes and
initiatives for the Strategy’s priority actions. Suitable interventions for, and providers to
deliver, the priority actions across the Bay of Plenty need to be identified. Work is also
needed to secure funding from organisations with an interest in improving drowning
prevention outcomes in the Bay of Plenty for these interventions. Funding is also needed for
the salary and operational costs of the Strategy Manager for the year beginning 1 July 2019.
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Funding the strategy

12. WSNZis a funder of the water safety sector. It provides funding to a wide range of
organisations to undertake drowning prevention activities primarily through an annual
competitive funding round. It also provides resources to sector organisations to provide
water survival skills training and undertake research projects. It also allocates funding for
initiatives that is specifically raised from the corporate and the philanthropic sector.

13. The immediate priorities of the Bay of Plenty Water Safety Strategy have been identified by
the Strategy’s leadership group and WSNZ has built these into its funding prospectus for
2019/20. WSNZ is now accepting applications for funding in 2019/20 for initiatives that lead

to:

* Greater coverage for WSFL across the Bay of Plenty, including:
o More children being taught WSFL;
o More trained WSFL deliverers in schools;
o Collaborations between private providers, schools and swim schools, particularly in
rural and remote areas;

¢ Anincrease in uptake of Coastguard membership and training, particularly the Day
Skippers course in the Bay of Plenty;

* Establishing a regular forum for those involved in aquatic recreational activities to
strengthen the collective ability of the Bay of Pienty community to address water safety

issues.

14. WSNZ does not, however, have the financial capacity to fund the salary and associated
operational costs of the Bay of Plenty Water Safety Strategy’s Strategy Manager.

Contribution sought from Kawerau District Council

Funding for the Strategy manager

15. WSNZ would like KDC to consider contributing to funding the salary and operational costs of
the Strategy Manager for the Bay of Plenty Water Safety Strategy. This is a critical role for
the success of the Strategy and currently there is no funding available for Sport Bay of Plenty
to meet the $100,000 pa required for this role. WSNZ and Sport Bay of Plenty are currently
fundraising so that this role can commence on 1 July 2019, but we have yet to secure a firm

commitment for funding.

Co-production and support

16. We would like the KDC to consider how its operations can be focused on helping the water
safety sector reduce preventable drowning in the Eastern Bay of Plenty. WSNZ is willing to
work in partnership with the Council to implement initiatives to reduce preventable
drowning deaths and injuries. The areas we see the most scope for collaborative activity
with KDC is in the development of signage and in developing better collaborative
relationships with Maori.
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Relationships

17.

18.

We would like all KDC Councillors and key Council staff to be made aware of the coalition of
interested parties already present within the Eastern Bay of Plenty community and wider
water safety sector around drowning prevention. There is opportunity for Kawerau District
Council to engage with these interested community groups, including Water Safety Bay of
Pienty which led the development of the Strategy. There are also regional stakeholders that
also have an interest in drowning prevention in the Bay of Plenty.

WSNZ also looks forward to engaging with KDC on the implementation of the Bay of Pienty
Regional Water Safety Strategy that reduces the number of preventable drownings that
occur within the KDC's boundary.

Promotion

19.

WSNZ would like the KDC to include the Bay of Plenty Regional Water Safety Strategy in its
community communications. We would also like the objectives and initiatives of the
Strategy to be actively promoted by Kawerau District Council to the community in the
Eastern Bay of Plenty.

Nesxt steps

20.

21.

v
Vi

Water Safety New Zealand will continue to support promotion and implementation of the
Bay of Plenty Regional Water Safety Strategy and will continue to seek partners for the
funding and co-production of drowning prevention initiatives.

WSNZ would welcome the opportunity to speak to Kawerau District Council in support of
this submission.

Jonty Mills
Chief Executive
Water Safety New Zealand
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Bay Of Plenty Water Safety
Strategy

Te Rautaki Haumaru Wai a Waiariki 2019 - 2023

Vision
Preventing drowning in our waters everyday
Mission

To work collectively to prevent drowning and injury by
fostering a greater understanding of, and respect for water

The Bay of Plenty Water Safety Strategy 2019 - 2023 identifies the priority

work streams and investments requirement for water safety in the region.

The Bay of Plenty has the 4th highest regional drowning rate in New
Zealand and over the past 10 years the average annual number of
preventable drowning fatalities has been increasing. Between 2009 and
2018 there were 79 preventable fatalities representing 10 percent of all

preventable fatalities in New Zealand over that period.

Download the strategy document here. (//cdn-
flightdec.userfirst.co.nz/uploads/sites/watersafety/files/PDF s/Officia |_Documents/201 8_BoP_Water_Safety_Strategy_Final_13F¢

Priority Actions

1. Full rollout of the Water Skills for Life (WSFL) programme to all
primary schooi children '

2. All recreational water craft users qualified and/or compuisory
members of Coastguard

3. Sustained investment in both current and new activities aimed at
preventing attitudes and behaviour that lead to drowning

4. All stakeholders involved in water based activity participating in
regular huifforums

5. Males targeted with water safety messages that reduce risk-taking
behaviour

6. Deployment of internationally recognised signage

7. A sustained collaborative relationship with Iwi and other relevant
Maori stakeholders

https://watersafe_ty.org.nz/Bay-of-Plenty-Water-Safety-Strategy 30/04/2019
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Schedule of Submitters not being Heard }

‘S_u'mamelO’r;Q'én?i_-‘sat‘iQn ‘Page
6 BOI; Regional Council 61
7 | Trish Brady 63
8 | Allan Clarke 67
9 |Linda Dennis 71
10 | Brian Dent 73
11 | Disabilities Resource Centre 75
12 | Gizella Gleeson 79
13 | Craig Milbank 81
14 | Shaun and Liz Mustoe 83
15 | Grant and Anne Nowland-Walker 85
16 | Darryl O’Reilly-Nugent 87
17 | Kimberley Ross 89
18 | Anonymous (Porrit Drive Resident) 91
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Paula Webb

From: Lisa Baty <Lisa.Baty@boprc.govt.nz>

Sent: Friday; 3 May 2019 12:53 PM

To: Kawerau DC

Cc: Andrew Williams; Graeme Howard; Stephen Lamb; Namouta Poutasi
Subject: Kawerau District Council - Annual Plan Submission

Attachments: Kawerau District Council - Draft Annual Plan - Comments Table Final.pdf
Dear Sir/Madam

Bay of Plenty Regional Council’s submission to Kawerau District Draft Annual Plan 2019-2020

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the above submission.

For matters relating to this submission, piease contact Stephen Lamb at stephen.lamb@bopre.govt.nz or 0800 884
881 ext. 9327.

Our Organisation

The Bay of Plenty Regional Council is responsible for the sustainable management of resources within the
Bay of Plenty region. Our role is determined by Central Government through statutes such as the Local Government
Act and the Resource Management Act, and is different from that of territorial authorities (district and city councils).

Some of our key roles are:

Regional planning for land, water quality and air quality;
Setting environmental management policies for the region;
Allocation of natural resources;

Flood control;

Natural hazard response;

Soil conservation; !
Pest control / biosecurity; KAWERAU DISTRICT GOUNCIL:
Public transport; -3 M AY 2019 j

Strategic transport planning;

Regional economic development; and R E C El V E D ‘

Strategic integration of land use and infrastructure.

Summary

Please find our comments attached. We trust you find them constructive.

Yours sincerely
pp Stephen Lamb
Environmental Strategy Manager

On behalf of:

Namouta Poutasi
General Manager Strategy & Science
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Submissions close 5.00pm Fridey & Moy 2619

Submissions can be sent to us at:

Chief Executive Officer fj' Taonga o te Whenua

Kawerau District Council / ; LT
Private Bag 1004 - KAWERAU
KAWERAU 3168 IDPISTRICT COURCIL
submissions@kaweraudc.govt.nz TREASURE OF THE LAND
(07) 323 8072

€
Viewsg!
We welcome Your
Submissipy, on
the Consultatip,
Ocumemt FOV‘ t”le

2019/20p
Annual plg,

District Office, Ranfurly Court

Name U {=ASH %QAD%

Organisation name (if applicable) /U/ A. .
Postal address S RoRin3oV ST Ko/ . - 3 MAY 2019

Daytime telephone . ©7 2223.2%79 Mobile _%_F
Email addressz';:L_&ﬂ kbicd-64 @ gutlaic, o
Signature _ -A'-Z:/g\}:/

Tick ~ } wish to speak in support of my submission {NOTE; Presentation time is limited to 10 minutes per speaker. Council will have
read your written submission befare the meeting.) Submissions heard following Reguiatory and Services Committee Meeting Tuesday 14 May 2019

COMMENTS
NOTE: As port of the consultation process, Council must make ail submissions available for public inspection
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__SomE ofF TME RuseS n Fees /e HarGES HAVE DouBled o
RicE Dy SEEME Excessive, ERADUAL PRICE Hikes
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TRE. NEw RESWPENTIAL DSYSLPE mENTS
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WONDpER. AROUT e RefoSeD NAMES oF THESE New N € 1Geté Boxerz—
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ELECTED MEMBERS OF COUNCIL

Mayor Malcolm Campbelfl, iP Cr Chris Marjoribanks
‘ -~ {07) 323 8633 [business) ke {07) 323 8025 (business)
< (07) 323 7772 (residential) {07) 312 5570 (residential)
027 457 6122 021223 3761
mayor@kaweraudc.govt.nz chris@tuwharetoa.org.nz
0 .- \ R \
\(: ; Cr \g:)r\;v;ck i;:odfefy & Cr Rex Savage
e i 3 7063 {residential} g o
027 204 5278 (0:) 3237287 (refvdenhal}
warwick.godfery@gmail.com rgksavage@gmail.com
Cr Carolyn ion p Cr David Sparks
{07) 323 8146 (business) o - o {07) 308 6817 {business)
{07) 323 9046 {residential) UF 3 {07) 323 7776 {residential)
027 415 6458 f i 027 3210740
jon.family@xtra.co.nz .§ y ulricsparks@gmail.com
Cr Berice Julion f‘ « Deputy Mayor Faylene Tunui
=K = {07) 306 9310 (business) s 1 {07) 323 B027 (business)

AW {07) 323 9190 {residential) 022 320 8840
v A b berice@xtra.co.nz faylene.tunui@gmail.com
it |

Cr Sela Kingi
{07) 323 60089 {residential}
N 027 766 5023 : I I
Kingiboss 77 @gmail.com I \ LK
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_ €
Submissions close 5.00pm Eriday 3 May 2019 Vi Ewsg!
We w,
Submissions can be sent to us at: 5 u byil,iome Your
Post: Chief Executive Officer / Taonga o te Whenua e COHSS[:?:; ton
Kawerau District Council {i0n
Private Bag 1004 KAW ERAU D Ocument f,, the
KAWERAU 3169 DISTRICT COUNCIL 20149/5
fail stibmissions@kaweraudc.govt.nz TREA SURE OF THE LAND A O
Fax: (07) 323 8072 nnual Plgy,

Delive:s  District Office, Renfurly Court

Name_ﬁllao__C.Luké

Organisation name (if appiicable)

Postal address —@—dﬁ.&wﬂ__sw

Mobile 227 S4LK 9217

Daytime telephon r*

Email address

Signature

Tick ~ | wish to speak in support of my submission {MOTE: Presentation time is limited to 10 minutes per speaker. Council wyill have
read your written submissien before the meeting.) Submissions heard following Regulatory and Services Committee Meeting Tuesday 14 May 2018

COMMENTS:

NOTE: As port of the consultation progess, Council must make all submissions avoilable for public inspection

] ae ., !L B € € Jem =y C.sLsn-:!r l(.Q. [d ('ﬂm«lalng.ndqﬂ L-/r‘!i.
anslff ab shalfl  atz Slencloscd 2008 (Rewisadl 2010 )

KAWERAU DISTRICT COUNCIL
= 3 MAY 2619

—.m £y

t E v@iualpa s if required.
Heartrgs Deliberafions Flan &d@ptﬁd
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ELECTED MEMBERS OF COUNCIL

Mayor Malcolm Campbell, JP _ Cr Chris Marjoribanks
(07) 323 8633 (business) t > ? (07) 323 8025 (business)
(07) 323 7772 {resicential) (07) 312 8570 (residential)
027 457 6122 b 021 223 3761
mayor@kaweraudc.govt.nz i‘u! chris@tuwharetoa.org.nz
g & cr \:;:;;V;;I;::dfew L Cr Rex Savage
o {residentizl) e - . i
| l 3 | 027 204 5278 (02 323 7287 (res‘ndemlaﬂ
l 53 f 23y warwick.godfery@gmail.com rgksavage@gmail.com
Cr Carolyn lon Cr David Sparks
(07) 323 8146 (business) -y {07) 308 6817 (business)
(07) 323 8046 (recidential) - (07) 323 7776 {(residential)
027 415 6458 027 321 0740
ion.family@xtra.co.nz .ﬁ. uiricsparks@gmail.com
Cr Berice Julian ’ i ‘ Deputy Mayor Faylene Tunui
ST {07) 306 9310 (business) G 5 {07) 323 8027 (business}
e . {07) 323 9190 {residential) 022 320 8840
r ﬂ“ﬁ berice@xtra.co.nz ' ‘ faylene.tunui@gmail.com
WY

( ‘. Cr Sela Kingi
X (07) 323 6008 {residential)

027 766 5023

&‘& kingiboss77@gmail .com I \ ‘ i i ‘ ,f !

FunhermTormmmmincT "d'ezrur' 5 dm'n‘ annucﬂ pidan dotoment bind Propbset fees
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From: Kawerau DC u L TS W\
Sent: Tuesday, 30 April 2019 2:09 PM
To: Paula Webb
Subject: FW: Form submission from: Fix It and Report a Problem
| KAWERAU DISTRICT COUNCIL
|
Paula Webb | 30 APR 2019
Corporate Services Manager !
i
. RECEIVED

-~-~-0riginal Message---—

From: office@kaweraudc.govt.nz <office @kaweraudc.govt.nz>
Sent: Tuesday, 30 April 2019 1:55 PM

To: Kawerau DC <kaweraudc@kaweraudc.govt.nz>

Subject: Form submission from: Fix It and Report a Problem

Submitted on Tuesday, 30 April 2019 - 1:54pm Submitted by anonymous user: 122.56.233.213 Submitted values are:

Department: Rubbish Collection

Last Name: Dennis

First Name: Linda

Describe the Problem: Can i make a suggestion. | understand cost is involbut there would b savings in long run..
change our recycled bins to wheelie bins.

Not the standard size the next size up u pay for. Change recycling to fortnightly. A different coloured lid so everyone
no it recycle. They do this in wellington saves money as only done fortnightly for collection and stops things being
blown around the street. This encourages more recycling as bigger containers less mess. Just a suggestion as i said
initial cost there but ling term collection only fortnightly and less to pick up in streets when wind gets it.. kind
regards Attach a photo or file:

Would you like us to contact you? Yes

The resuits of this submission may be viewed at:
https://www.kaweraudc.govt.nz/node/1843/submission/123
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. 4 . 3
Submissions dose 5.00pm Fridey 3 fay 2019 Viewsg!
We w
Submissions can be sent to us.at: . sl b_:\lfgome Your
RS Chief Executive Officer j Taonga o te Whenua the Co Ston 0."\.
Kawerau District Council J - : D nsufta tion
Private Bag 1004 i KAWERAU OCument for the
KAWERAU 3169 ! [DISTRICT COUNCIL 20149 /2' O' ‘
submissions@kaweraudc.govt.nz TREASURE OF THE LAND A"Wll»lal P/
an

(07) 323 8072
District Office, Ranfurly Court
t KAWERAU DISTRICT COUNCIL
Rean Den

Name ‘
Organisation name (if applicable) - I_ MAY zmg
Postal address &4 L fSwlu-na S 3 RECE.’ EB
Daytime telephone 07 223 VIS Mobile T =

Email address bedent 49 @ gmei] - conn-

Signature A- oA

Tick - I wish to speak In support of my submission (NOTE: Presentation time is limited to 10 minutes per speaker. Council will have
read your written submission before the meeting.) Submissions heard following Regulatory and Services Committee Meeting Tuesday 14 May 2019

CORMIAERTS

NOTE: As part of the consultation process, Council must make all submissions available for public inspection
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ELECTED MEMBERS OF COUNCIL

|3

i j b
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&

o

Mayor Malcolm Campbell, JP

(07) 323 8633 (business)
(07) 323 7772 (residential)
027 457 6122

mayor@kaweraudc.govt.nz

Cr Worwick Godfery

{07) 323 708683 (residential})
027 204 5278

warwick.godfery@gmail.com

Cr Carolyn ion

{07) 323 8146 {business)
{07) 323 9046 (residentialj
027 415 6458

ion.family@xtra.co.nz

~ Cr Berice Julian

! (07) 306 9310 {ousiness)
(07) 323 9190 {residential}
berice@xtra.co.nz

Cr Sela Kingi

{07) 323 6009 (residential)
027 766 5023

kingiboss77@gmail.com

Cr Chris Marjoribanks

{07) 323 8025 (business)
(07) 312 5570 {residential}
0212233761

chris@tuwharetoa.org.nz

fare Cr Rex Savage
{07) 323 7287 (residential)
rgksavage@gmail.com

Cr David Sparks

- (07) 308 6817 (ousiness)
kfv_} {07) 323 7776 {residential)
027 3210740

ulricsparks@gmail.com

(07) 323 8027 (business)
022 320 8840

faylene.tunui@gmail.com

o1 sleaif Siaiizal bl sbicuiian;

fromgHen s
rougoRio ;

Deputy Mayor Faylene Tunui



-75-

30 April 2019

Chief Executive Officer
Kawerau District Council
Private Bag 1004
KAWERAU 3169

Dear Sir/Madam

SUBMISSION TO KAWERAU DISTRICT COUNCIL ANNUAL PLAN 2019/20

Disabilities Resource Centre is a community based, Bay of Plenty organisation, devoted to providing
an accessibie and responsive service for people with disabilities and the elderly.

Our aim is to encourage and support them to exercise their right to live with dignity and maximum
independence in the community of their choice.

Our Strategic Vision is to assist people with disabilities to achieve their goals through leading health
and disability services.

Yours faithfully

Bronwen Foxx
Chief Executive Officer

141-143 King Street, PO Box 528, Whakatane 3158
t: 07 307 1447 1: 07 307 0229

Unit 3, 52 Girven Road, Mount Maunganui 3116

t: 07.575 0105

www.drct.co.nz

Gharities Commission: CC22840

ONE CALL < COUNTLESS RESOURCES * ENDLESS OPPORTUNITIES
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The Disabilities Resource Centre (DRC) would like to thank the Kawerau District Council
{KDC) for the opportunity of commenting on the 2019/20 Annual Plan Consultation
Document.

The Disabilities Resource Centre continues to appreciate and support the work the Council
does to ensure a pleasant and economically growing district for residents. We acknowledge
the Council’s awareness of the access needs and rights of people with disabilities and its
contribution to the lives of disabled people. DRC would also like to reiterate, the
outstanding work KDC has accomplished in developing strong working relationships with
senior interest groups in the area, invoking the notion of Kawerau being a retiree-friendly
town.

DRC ask the Council to focus on three specific areas,

1. Recognise and protect the rights of disabled people by mandating consideration of
disability issues in decision making, policy planning, strategic development and
project works.

2. Recognise and protect the rights of older people by mandating consideration for age
issues in decision making, policy planning, strategic development and project works.

3. Address physical and attitudinal barriers to participation through robust and
inclusive strategic and policy planning.

Given that the Council is not proposing any new or major developments in the coming
financial year beyond what was indicated in the Long Term Plan, it must be congratulated in
inviting the community to consult about the level of activities Council is proposing to deliver
and how they will be funded.

Residential Development

The Council’s 2018-2028 Long Term Plan contained proposals for Residential Development.
The Disabilities Resource Centre wish to congratulate the Council for it’s Residential
Developments at Te Ariki Place and Bowen Streets which are expected to be marketed from
April and that construction of the River Road retirement units will commence in June.

CHANGES TO FEES AND CHARGES
Swimming Pool Compiex

The Disabilities Resource Centre have clients whom frequently use the Swimming Pool
Complex all year round as part of their individualised programmes as either rehabilitation to
maximize their return to normal health and wellbeing, or to maintain their daily
independent routines in keeping their optimal health and wellbeing.

DRC applauds the Council in its decision not to introduce admission charges.
Building Consents

DRC have clients who through health or aged related circumstances require support with
personal cares, namely bathing or showering. For many showering requires, arduous and
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often painful Maneuvering over high lipped bathtubs to access overhead showers as is
prevalent In many of the homes.

The new fees and charges of $355.00 for consent to building a wet area shower, become an
additional barrier for the elderly and disabled when also factoring in the actual costings of
all materials, plumbing and labour.

DRC would support any initiatives the council may propose in which the aged, chronically ill
and disabled community are able to fulfil a basic need, as being able to have safe access to
shower facilities without pain, within their own homes.
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!KAWERAU DISTRICT COUNCIL| | j
‘ } _("*-! f & |
- 3 MAY 2019 N H

Submissions close 5.00pm EFriday 3 May 2419‘ RECEIVED Vi ews!t d

We welcome your
Submission o), |

Submissions can be sent fo us at:

.f'

Bost: Chief Executive Officer ,‘ Taonga o te Whenua
Kawerau District Council ¢ the ¢ onsu /tatlon |
Private Bag 1004 KAWERAU Document for 4, 5
KAWERAU 3169 {DISTRICT COUNCIL 201 /2 o k
Email submissions@kaweraudc.govt.nz TREASURE OF THE LAND A i
i (07) 323 8072 hnual Plg, i

frefiven:  District Office, Ranfurly Court
Name GlZee A ELE=Son. |

Organisation name (if applicable)

Postal address_ # 3 / /el l/cSQ /Q—B /‘(ﬂq} EL L.
-- Daytime telephone Mobile (D207 S /5 4O /S

eAn @_3 Lorazitle E Oy

Email address

'ﬁd: = bwish to speak in support of my submission (NOTE: Presentation time is limited to 10 minutes per speaker. Council will have
read your written submission before the meeting.) Submissions heard following Regulatory and Services Committee Meeting Tuesday 14 May 2019

COMMENTS:

NOTE: As part of the consultation process, Council must make all submissions available for pub-lic inspection i
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ELECTED MEMBERS OF COUNCIL

Mayor Malcolm Campbell, JP

(07) 323 8633 {business)
(07) 323 7772 (residential)
027 457 6122

mayor@kaweraudc.govt.nz

Cr Warwick Godfery

(07) 323 7063 (residentiai)
027 204 5278

warwick.godfery@gmail.com

Cr Carolyn lon

(07) 323 8146 (business)
(07) 323 9046 (residential}
027 415 6458

ion.family@xtra.co.nz

Cr Berice Julian

(07) 306 9310 (business}
(07) 323 9190 (residential)

berice@xtra.co.nz

Cr Sela Kingi

(07) 323 6009 {residential)
J 027 766 5023

kingiboss77 @gmail.com

Ui Tl eteitseh) ke linetia) <1 ofeshis 2o

ghtigharacsixanbe £bt

Cr Chris Marjoribanks

(07) 323 8025 (business)
{07) 312 5570 {residential)
021 223 3761

chris@tuwharetoa.org.nz

Cr Rex Savage
(07) 323 7287 {residential)
rgksavage @gmail.com

. Cr David Sparks

{07) 308 6817 (business)
(07) 323 7776 (residential)
027 321 0740

ulricsparks@gmail.com

~ Deputy Mayor Faylene Tunui

{07) 323 8027 (business)
022 320 8840

faylene. tunui@gmail.com
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Submissions close 5.00pm Friday & Moy 2016 Vi ew $‘£

We welcopme Your

| Submnjsg),

/i St

Chief Executive Officer / Taonga o t¢ Whenus th e cougu(/’t‘; tD.l/'l
on

Submissions can be sent to us at:

Kawerau District Council i - =
Private Bag 1004 ~ i ]L(AWERAU Do Cument for the
KAWERAU 3169 (\ [DISTRICT COUNCIL 2019/20
ool submissions@kaweraudc.govt.nz TREASURE OFf THE LAND
L {07) 323 8072
st District Office, Ranfurly Court

name _Craig Milbank

Organisation name (i applicable) _ Milbank Industrial Electric Co. Ltd.
Postal address P O Box 14_7 ] Kawerau - S
Daytime telephone 07 3237733 —_ Mobile 021 926 124 S . . —

Email address rai milb .CO.
Signature _ /m _ ; =

Tick — 1 wish to speak in support of my submission (NOTE: Presentation time is limited to 10 minutes per speaker. Council will have
read your written submission before the meeting.) Submissions heard following Regulatory and Services Committee Meeting Tuesday 14 May 2019

CEIAAEPITS
NOTE: As part of the consultation process, Council must moke oll submissions ovailoble Jor public inspection

The district council’s role is to install & maintain infrastructure & services.
As a small & growing business in Manukorihi Drive the proposed rates increase
will see our rates rise to almost $48,000 per annum (this is an increase of

approxifiately $2,000 PA, year on year, for the last ten years). For this fee, the —
«f - 0 L 3
cot DTOVIIes o power,;, water-8cwasteai -

i y PDUSal.,

Annuaf Plan

, &

[T DTOVIIC

aXa [
HHe

-
-

sk very little of the ¢
We are currently planning to invest in a large gas-fired furnace, however we
require the natural gas supply pipeline (currently in Paora Ave) to be extended o
into Manukorihi drive. We see this as an essential part of Kawerau
infrastructure, which will be of benefit to all businesses in the area.
We have contacted the council, however to date the council has offered very little

ouncil

3 s D g€1 1€ gas pipline mstalled m nukorihi DI’iVC.

ens to-the counci : —_—
; How does-the council justifs
services we currently recejve? B

2. Why can’t the council assist local business by installing upgrading
infrastructure, ie. Natural gas distribution pipeline in Manukorihi Drive?

Attoch additinam poges § reguines.

S R

S ; Heaortngs befilberations Flon Adepted
NSE )
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a
Submissions clese 5.00pm Friday 3 May 2019 Vi EWSE
We w,
Submissions can be sent to us at: : b el.co‘,me Your
o 4 SUBMissipn, o)
Fust Chief Executive Officer .| Taonga o te Whenun the C .
Kawerau District Council H 27 A%/ A % onsultatip,
Private Bag 1004 KAWERAU Document for 4,
KAWERAU 3169 IDISTRICT COUNCIL 201 q /2 O
Erani, submissions@kaweraudc.govi.nz . TREASURE OF THE LAND A
{07) 323 8072 nrnual pPlgy,
fiefivar District Office, Ranfurly Court

name_ShaUN _ond Liz  Mudsioe

Organisation name (if applicable)

Postal address 2 TTE)V")M P lae

Daytime telephone

Email address M@Wl‘] s(pm

Signature
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Mayor Malcolm Campbell, JP

(07) 323 8633 (business)
(07) 323 7772 (residential)
027 457 6122

mayor@kaweraudc.govt.nz

*

Cr Warwick Godfery

(07) 323 7063 (residential)
027 204 5278

warwick.godfery@gmail.com
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027 415 6458

ion.family@xtra.co.nz

Cr Berice Julian
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berice@xtra.co.nz
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(07) 323 6009 (residential)
027 766 5023
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Cr Chris Marjoribanks
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chris@tuwharetoa.org.nz

Cr Rex Savage
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rgksavage@gmail.com

Cr David Sparks

. i (07) 308 6817 (business)
o (07) 323 7776 (residential)
: 027 321 0740

ulricsparks@gmail.com

. Deputy Mayor Faylene Tunui

(07) 323 8027 (business)
022 320 8840

“ faylene.tunui@gmail.com
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Sandra Haines

From: Submissions

Sent: Saturday, 13 April 2019 16:44

To: Sandra Haines

Subject: FW.: submission on the consultation document for the 2019/20 annual plan

From: Kim Ross : ,
Sent: Saturday, 13 April 2019 4:43:50 p.m. (UTC+12:00) Auckland, Wellington

To: Submissions _
Subject: submission on the consultation document for the 2019/20 annual plan

Hi there,

I would like to make the following comments on the landfill & solid waste proposed increases in the
consultation document for the 2019/20 annual plan.

I think better pricing is needed for local Kawerau ratepayers that use our dump.

I propose no fee increase for Kawerau locals, perhaps present a dumpcard as ID, that is only issued to
ratepayers in our town.

e No fee for greenwaste disposal at all. Or alternatively provide greenwaste collection weekly.
 No fee for recycling at all. Whakatane does not charge anything for recycling. Or alternatively

provide a larger bin for recycling.
 Have a set price for non recycled loads on Ute trays like you have for cars, not weight.

I do not wish to speak at the meeting.

Sincerely,

Kimberley Ross
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Sulbmission Qeco\:ea?
Late

8 May 2019
,_,._—."-\r
Russell George WHAKATANE
Chief Executive Officer QIS'U HCE_COU_nCﬂ
Kig Whaokatdne au i phou

Kawerau District Council
Private Bag 1004
KAWERAU 3169

Téna koe Russell,
SUBMISSION TO THE KAWERAU DISTRICT COUNCIL PROPOSED ANNUAL PLAN 2019/20
Thank you for the opportunity to submit on the proposed Annual Plan 2019/20.

Whakatane District Council (WDC) would like to acknowledge the work already occurring between
the territorial authorities in the Eastern Bay of Plenty, and llogks forward to further opportunities to
work with Kawerau District Council in 2019720 and beyond.

Significant progress has been made on key Provincial Growth Fund iprojects across the Eastern Bay of
Plenty over recent months. As these projects are progressed, a key fp_cus for WDC in 2019720 will be
continued collaboration with Kawerau District Council and other partners and stakeholders through
the Regional Growth Leadership Group. WIDC considers the group a valuable forum to discuss and
support regional economic development pricrities, focus areas, and initiatives.

WDC locks forward to continued work with Kawerau District Councii and others in 2019/20 through
the Coliaboration Bay of Plenty {COBOP) Climate Change cluster. Climate change presents a major
challenge to us all, but alsc many opportunities. As we learn more about the ways in which ouwr
communities are likely to be impacted by the effects of climate change, it will be crucial for councils,
central government, iwi and other key stakeholders to continue to work together to gain efficiencies
and ensure greater outcomes for our communities in relation to this key strategic issue.

We do not wish to be heard in support of this submission. For any related enquinies, please contact
the Whakatane District Council Strategy and Community Development Team on 07 306 0500.

Nga managzkitanga,
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